
 
January 14, 2020 
 
 
 
Mrs. Lee Amundson 
6426 Nero Road 
Sobieski, WI 54171 
 
 

Subject: Request for Vapor Intrusion Investigation at 1404 S Webster Ave 
  1404 South Webster Avenue, Village of Allouez, Wisconsin 
  BRRTS # 02-05-514372 
 

 
Dear Mrs. Amundson, 
 
On November 6, 2019, the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received soil and groundwater 
sampling results from a phase II environmental site assessment that was performed by AECOM at neighboring 
property 1324 S. Webster Avenue, Village of Allouez, Wisconsin. Based on these results, it is believed that 
groundwater contamination emanating from 1404 S. Webster Avenue (the site) has made its way past the 
northern property boundary of 1324 S. Webster Avenue. In response to these findings, the DNR is requesting that 
additional site investigation be performed both on-site, and at adjacent off-site properties. 
 
Based on known groundwater and soil sampling results associated with the site, and screening criteria listed in 
RR-800, the DNR is requesting that a vapor intrusion (VI) investigation be performed at the following properties: 
 

 1410 S. Webster Avenue 
 1404 S. Webster Avenue 
 1324 S. Webster Avenue 
 930 Derby Lane 
 926 Derby Lane 

 
The DNR is requesting that a site investigation workplan (SIWP) for the VI investigation be submitted by February 
14, 2020. Please note that this investigation does not constitute a full site investigation (SI) for the site, but serves 
as a starting point for you to initiate necessary additional investigation, remediation, and potential interim actions. 
 
We are hopeful that we can continue a dialog with you and your consultant to commence the VI investigation at 
the properties listed above. If you have any questions concerning the SIWP, please do not hesitate to contact me 
at 920-662-5424 or josie.schultz@wisconsin.gov. Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Josie Schultz 
Hydrogeologist 
Remediation & Redevelopment 
 
ec: Ron Anderson, METCO Environmental (rona@metcohq.com) 
 Jason Powell, METCO Environmental (jasonp@metcohq.com) 

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Preston D. Cole, Secretary 

 Telephone 608-266-2621 
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